MINUTES OF THE BMBS MEETING HELD ON 2ND MAY 2018
APOLOGIES
Apologies were received from Rob Daniel, Simon Booth, Steve Booth, Paul Beardshaw and Mike Dawes.
MINUTES OF THE APRIL 2018 MEETING
The minutes were read and agreed as a true record of proceedings. Proposed by Mike Sugden, seconded by Arthur Pickering.
MATTERS ARISING
The trees have now been trimmed and the chippings are being put to good use around the site.
The new gate is now fitted and painted and the lock changed from the other gate to allow access by Northern Powergrid. The Chairman reminded all members that no matter where you are on site, if you are last out then it is your responsibility to check everything is locked up and that the site is secure.
Our thanks to Tim Booth for painting the gates.
Progress is being made on painting the toilet block both inside and out and work will start soon to paint the clubhouse. Thanks to everyone who has been helping.
Geoff Figgett has repaired the podium making it safe once again, many thanks Geoff.
The defibrillator is now back after being checked and the out of date bandages have been replaced in the first aid kit.
Red and white tiles for the ladies toilet are now on site.
The Chairman will ask the secretary for a copy of the amended rules agreed at the AGM for uploading to the website and for the clubhouse notice board.
The next working weekend will take place on 11/12th May and all help will be most appreciated on either or both days.
New aprons for the catering team have not yet been received.
TREASURER’S REPORT
The Treasurer said that income had been £6047 from memberships, NADS entries and catering. Expenses were £3877 from Opus energy, site maintenance, catering and stationery. Total funds are now £14,233 Current membership stands at 211 plus 49 juniors and 67% live within the East Riding boundary.
There is still around £3500 for outstanding invoices to pay and we should be wary of future big spends for a while.
EVENTS
The Events Officer said that April’s events were enjoyed by all although the NADS event wasn’t too well supported. This month’s events are a Club Sunday on 6th May and NADS on 20th and another Club Sunday on 3rd June.
There are still plenty of spaces on the proposed trip to the Boat Show at Haydock and if there are no more takers then it will be cancelled. We have a static display at Hornsea Floral Hall on Saturday 9th June.
ANY OTHER BUSINESS
3 LED strip lights have been donated for the clubhouse and kitchen, these will be fitted hopefully during the forthcoming working weekend by oir electrician.
Sally Smith has located a good quality 2nd hand kitchen which will be fitted shortly.
There are plans to cut back some of the hawthorn bushes near the perimeter fence opposite the crawler track, this will make another 10 or so parking spaces an a fast buggy track will be re-established across the top near the new gate area.
The east corner of the site can be used for tanks and large crawlers so as not to cause any damage to the crawler track.
An ex MPBA member (recently banned by the MPBA) has been acting aggressively and causing trouble at the Bury Club. He is a fast electric racer and his details are now known to he committee and if he attends our site he will be asked to leave.
The harbour will be removed shortly to be replaced by a new one which is being built by Geoff Figgett.
The truckers have asked for a suspension bridge to enhance the track. This will be built at a cost of £200 by the same contactor who made our new gate.
New floor covering for the clubhouse is being sought and as yet no firm decision has been made what to use. Sally Smith is looking at various alternatives.
Finally the Chairman once again reminded everyone that if they are last off the site then please check all he locks and leave the site secure.
Ken Thorpe                                                          Simon Booth
(Chairman)                                                            (Secretary)                       
